
 

Yesterday the Greerton hall in Tauranga was 
filled with enthusiastic Chess players from 
across the Bay of Plenty. Thirteen of them 
were from Lynmore School and for some of 
these players a first experience in a team 
challenge. The competition was fierce and 
Lynmore School put up an amazing battle 
throughout all of their games. It was so lovely 
to see how much enjoyment our players had 
with each other between games too. Well done to Antoine, who has recently shifted to New 
Zealand from France. He showed amazing courage; experiencing his first chess competition 
with very little English. Mikaere didn't even give some of his opponents time to blink before 
calling 'checkmate'. Blake was the receiver of a 'picket fence' award for winning all six games. 
Ka rawe to Felix and James, our youngest competitors who stepped up to the challenge. 
Congratulations to Jaden, Blake, Jack and Archie who took out silver and qualified for the 
Nationals. Our competitors had such amazing team spirit and should all be proud of 
themselves for embracing this competition. Thank you to Rose for helping transport and 
support throughout the day also to Francios for supporting our players. More photos further on! 
 
Lynmore School is lucky to 
be hosting the next Chess 
Power Regional 
tournament  Wednesday, 
4th September in the gym. 
It is fantastic to have 48 of 
our school tamariki 
registered for this. We look 
forward to sharing more 
success stories from this 
event!  
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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

 

 LYNMORE SCHOOL VISION STATEMENT 

We strive to inspire a lifelong passion for  
learning. Our approach is rooted in  

championing teaching excellence and providing  
a diverse range of learning opportunities in an 

engaging environment.   
Drawing on meaningful connections to our 
hauora, whenua, iwi, hapū and whānau,  

we empower our students to become 
compassionate and well-rounded individuals. 

We wish our  RoboCup team all the very best for the RoboCup Theatre Nationals 

held in Auckland this Saturday.   Enjoy the challenge  -  we are proud of you all! 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 
A bit of a wet ending to this week but it will be good for the trees that were planted last week!   
 
Chess Regionals 
Congratulations to the students that represented our school at the Chess Federation regional 
event in Tauranga yesterday.  They were great ambassadors for our school and one of our teams 
came away with a 2nd place on the day.  Thanks to Whaea Hayley and the parents that support-
ed this trip.   
 

Perimeter Fencing 
As mentioned last week, this project is complete and we are just sorting a few issues particularly 
with the front gate.  FYI: Gates to be closed between 9am and 3pm - this is to keep our children 
safe and inside our school grounds. Visitors to our school during these times, please use the gate 
and the office and remember to close the gate. All gates will remain unlocked outside of these 
hours.  
 

Helping to create a sustainable future  
While one of our planting events went ahead last week, one has been postponed to next week. 
This will involve planting in Waitawa Bush with Trees for Survival and our sponsors the Rotary 
Club, and led by Matua Yosuke/Whaea Lisa. We look forward to having this planting happening 
next Wednesday. 
 

MIGs Gymnastics 
Best of luck to our students that are competing at the MIGs Gymnastics competition tomorrow - 
they have been preparing hard and are looking forward to the event.  Thanks to Mrs Ally Green 
for organising this event and we look forward to sharing the results with you next week. 
 

Robocup Nationals 
We also wish our four Robocup teams well as they head to Auckland this weekend to compete in 
the Robocup National competition.  We have two teams competing in Theatre and two teams 
competing in Rescue.  They have put a lot of time into practising for this competition and we hope 
they have an amazing time.  We look forward to sharing photos from this competition in our 
newsletter next week.  
 

Safety of our tamariki 
The safety of our tamariki is always our top priority.  We still are having issues with cars around 
the school, and this is particularly bad on wet days.  Please use the pedestrian crossing to model 
to our children what we need them to do - thank you to the whanau that are doing this!  
Please do not: 

· Come into the staff car park, to drop off your children (we are now at the stage of getting a   
gate at the carpark entry) 
· Drop children off on the yellow lines immediately outside of school 
· Drive into house driveways to pick up your child and then backing up while children are 
walking on the footpath - a disaster waiting to happen 
· Larcy Road and Iles Road - park on curbs, corners or on clearly marked yellow lines - this 
is not allowed in NZ. 

 

Please organise to drop off and pick up your children safely. I know our tamariki are more than 
capable of walking into school from safe drop off points on Owhatiura Drive, Iles Road and Larcy 
Road, they are also capable of meeting you at those points after school. Let’s do this together to 
keep our children safe. 
 

I hope you all have a fantastic weekend. 
 
Ngā mihi nunui 
 
Hinei Taute  Principal 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL WELCOMES... 
 

My name is Shaminderjit Kaur.  I am a fully registered teacher 
and I have been in this profession for over six years.  
 
Originally I am from India and I moved to New Zealand 11years 
ago after my marriage.  I have 2 children who are already here 
at Lynmore Primary School.  I love working alongside children 
and families. I am very passionate about my profession.  
 
I am starting my new learning journey at Lynmore  in Ihenga 0. I 
am looking forward to it. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

TOMORROW  -  Dress in YELLOW  (OPTIONAL) 
 

GOLD COIN DONATION for Cancer Society 
 

Daffodils on sale outside Hall 

ATTENDANCE  
INFORMATION: 

Fact: If a student misses 20 
days of school every year, by 
the end of Year 12 they will 
have missed more than a 
years’ worth of schooling! 
Fact: Students with good  
attendance  generally achieve 
higher grades and enjoy 
school. more. 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for any 
additional  

family member per year.   
 

These are tax  
deductible and receipts can be 
emailed directly to you for any 

donations received.  
 

Thank you! 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
to 

Jackson and Tara  
(both from K4)  

 
who both completed the 1st and 3rd RATS  
Duathlon series, amongst numerous other  
Lynmore students. 
 
1st race -  Jackson got 1st Boy  
   and Tara 2nd Girl. 
3rd race - Jackson got 3rd Boy and Tara 1st Girl. 
 
Jackson got overall series 1st Boy too. 
 
Great effort from all the kids that participated and 
thanks to Catherine Donovan for her support and 
organisation of volunteers. 
 
 

WELL DONE!  

Lynmore Shooting Stars Hockey Team - overall winners of the A Grade Rotorua  
Competition!! Only the second time in 44 years Lynmore has won!  HUGE thank you to the 
amazing coaches, Cooper and Shamara Moulin, for their time dedicated to the team. Much 
appreciated by all. 

CONGRATULATIONS  

and  WELL DONE  

to you all! 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kupe Whare Ako 

0 Aria Aroha 

Aria, your kindness and thoughtfulness shine through whenever you 
are working or playing with your classmates. You consistently show 
aroha both in class and during play based learning by including and 
encouraging your peers. Aria, you strive to complete your tasks to 
the best of your ability while also making your work look so beauti-
ful. You are always quietly focused and can be relied upon to be 
doing the right thing. You are a wonderful helper and often use 
your initiative when you see a job needing to be done. Aria, it is 
great to see your growing confidence, not only to share your ideas 
in the classroom but your confidence to learn new skills in the play-
ground. You have officially mastered the monkey bars! Keep up the 
awesome attitude!  

1 Mirrah Courage 
For trying your best everytime you come to school.  You show cour-
age when you do work. You join in with a smile on your face and itÕs 
wonderful to hear you share your ideas. We look forward to seeing 
you grow and learn with your courage in the class and the wider 
school. Ka Rawe.  

2 Dhaani Courage 
Dhaani you have been showing such courage in your mahi in class 
and at home. You are flying through your times tables and your 
phonics reading books. I am very proud of you and the amazing 
work you are doing in class. I really can see that you are trying 
your best.  

3  Blake Aroha 

Blake, you are a kind friend to all and you are always willing to help 
with anything!  You accept all of your classmates for who they are 
and you often try to help them make good choices.  Your gentle 
nature enables you to include everyone in your play and you are al-
ways willing to listen to othersÕ ideas and find a happy compro-
mise.  We are lucky to have you in K3!  

4 Blake Aroha 

Blake, youÕre kind, generous and inclusive. You always ensure every-
body is included and feels welcome. I love the way you are always 
willing to lend a helping hand. You support your friends with maths 
maintenance in the mornings and recently you have been helping 
your classmates upskill in chess. YouÕre a role model to many, Blake. 
Keep being you!  

5 Tobi Curiosity 
Tobi, you deserve this for the value of curiosity. The attitude you 
have given to your learning this week has been really awesome. 
Your desire to learn more in your maths was awesome to see and I 
was impressed by your reading this week as well. Outstanding work!  

6 Audrey Integrity 

Audrey, we appreciate the way you willingly step up to fill in posi-
tions of responsibility at short notice. You did a splendid job filling 
in as a news reader, enunciating words clearly and using your voice 
expressively to capture the audienceÕs attention.  Your enthusiasm 
and the contributions you bring to learning situations is commenda-
ble. You take pride in the presentation of your work, making it ac-
cessible to follow your line of thinking and reasoning. We are in-
credibly proud of your industrious work ethic and the positive ex-
ample you set for others! 

6 Nikita Courage 

For showing commitment and courage each day in your learning and 
interactions with others. It is great seeing your enthusiasm and 
cooperative team work during sporting activities, evidenced last 
week during our game of adapted netball.  Your success as a learn-
er is clearly seen by your willingness to take risks, ask questions 
and persevere with challenges. You have shown great determination 
and effort in learning your times tables, lifting your mathematical 
understanding and reasoning when working on multiplicative word 
problems. We are so very proud of you Nikita!  



 
 

PC4L AWARDS... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

0 Khyrin Courage 

Khyrin, it is inspiring to see how you have grown in your ability to 
demonstrate the value of maia in our school environment. You 
consistently show bravery in the way you commit to your learning, 
taking risks and working to achieve your goals. You have made so 
much progress since the start of the year and the bravery you 
have shown in trying new things and taking yourself out of your 
comfort zone is the reason for your progress. I am SO proud of 
you!  

1 Evie Curiosity 

Evie, you are such an inspiration to us all in Hinemoa 1! Your read-
ing and writing skills have blossomed as you have taken on board 
all the learning opportunities available to you. I love to have your 
calm, humble presence in class, always open to discussion and 
looking for ways to extend our thinking purposefully. It is this 
kind of thoughtfulness which makes you a leader in our junior 
area whilst your positivity and sense of fun keep you approacha-
ble. Congratulations on your continued success at Lynmore School
- ka mau te wehi!  

2 Austen Aroha 

Austen, you are a kind and caring member of our class. You show 
aroha towards those around you and are a really good friend. You 
offer to help if someone is stuck or hurt, and it is awesome to 
see you go the extra mile to make sure your friends and class-
mates are supported. We are lucky to have you in our class, keep 
up the awesome work Austen!  

3 Bella Courage 
Bella, you have been working exceptionally hard in class, striving 
to be your best. You apply yourself willingly with a growth mind-
set, ensuring you take the time to make the most out of your 
learning. Keep working hard Bella! 

4 Max Curiosity 

Max, you are always interested in finding out new information. 
You are fascinated by your different rubik's cubes and share 
how you solve them with the class. With sports you practice  
constantly to improve your performance, truly working to achieve 
that muscle memory. Keep asking the questions as it will take you 
a long way in life. Max, I appreciate the way you stepped out of 
your comfort zone last week to help make our Chinese visitor 
feel understood. Keep up the great attitude.  

5 Amber Curiosity 

Amber, you are highly motivated and determined in your learning. 
You consistently seek out new challenges and strive to grow. This 
positive attitude extends beyond the classroom, from writing to 
rock climbing. You are showing kindness and actively seeking ways 
to support others in the classroom. He whetū koe - You are a 
star!  

6 Koda Curiosity 
For your positive learning disposition in math and inquiry. You ap-
proach each challenge with enthusiasm and a willingness to learn, 
which sets a great example for others. Keep up the  
wonderful attitude—it's a key ingredient to your continued  
success.  

6 Jaxtin Courage 
For showing great courage at winter sports.  You were so nervous 
about going along but did it anyway!  Then when you were there 
you showed even more courage by hopping onto the field and  
getting back into the sport you love!  Well done Jax!  

Hinemoa Whare Ako 

 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

0 Poppy Integrity 
For the way you have demonstrated integrity in your first 
week of school life. You are kind, helpful and bring fun to 
learning. I love your confidence to ask questions and always 
be a helping hand to your friends and the teacher. Lynmore 
School is lucky to have you Poppy. Keep being you!  

1 Avitaaj Courage 
For showing so much courage and confidence by offering to 
be our main character in our class item. I can tell that you 
have worked hard to learn your words and during our  
practises you know exactly when to say your parts. I am so 
proud of you Avitaaj. You are a super star!!!  

2 Enoch Courage 

For settling into the routines of Ihenga 2. You have come a 
long way in such a short time and we are so impressed with 
how settled you are. You are participating and contributing 
in the class environment and are able to communicate your 
needs with myself and your peers. You have shown us your 
wonderful sense of humor and shared your love of 
knowledge. Keep being you Enoch, we love having you in our 
whanau!  

3 Parizaat Aroha 
For being a kind member of I3, Parizaat, you are always 
there to help and support your friends when they are in 
need. You have been looking after junior students on the 
playground and have been taking care of new students in our 
class. We are so lucky to have you in Ihenga 3. Ka Pai!  

4 Harditt Curiosity 
For always being eager to learn and give things a go. You 
participate well in discussions and have become more willing 
to learn from mistakes. You show curiosity by asking ques-
tions, practicing new skills, and clarifying your ideas.  Keep 
up the amazing work Harditt. Ka pai!  

5 Asher Courage 
For always trying hard and persevering when challenged. 
Asher, you demonstrate a positive attitude and are always 
willing to learn. You show aroha towards your peers and are 
happy to ask for help. Keep up the good work!  

6  Cassie Courage 
Cassie, you are showing such courage, determination, and 
pride towards your learning. You are allowing yourself time 
to think through a problem and understand what is being 
asked. You are working with, and supporting and encouraging 
others to do the same. You should be very proud of yourself!  

   Further recognition  
Mrs 
Mac 

Izzy 
Kupe 6 Aroha 

Izzy, I  love how you are really committed to your role in 
our PE unit. You were organised and thoughtful of your 
whole team. You always arrive to PE with a positive attitude 
and you always try your best. You are a great role model for 
others. Ka pai tō mahi!  

7 Jeongwoon Courage 
It has been great to see you grow in confidence over the 
last two terms. When our group of Korean visitors came 
through, I heard from a number of teachers how great and 
confident you were with them.  I love how you are using  
English so much more.  Ka mau te wehi JW.  

Mr 
Kidd 

Freddie 
Hinemoa 6 Courage 

Freddie, you always come ready for learning and ready to 
share your ideas with the class. You lead the class in being 
the right amount of silly and I appreciate how you give 100% 
in what you do.  

Ihenga Whare Ako 



 
 

CHESS NEWS... 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
and WELL DONE to 
our very successful 

Chess team! 
Big thank you to  

Whaea Hayley! 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 
Te Arawa Lakes’ Trust Waikawau Reserve Tree Planting 

 

An enjoyable morning out at Waikawau Reserve with Te Arawa Lakes trust helping 
with restorative native tree/shrub planting. The students planted 1000 native trees and shrubs 

with the amazing help from our parent helpers. 

 
 

 
 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

LYNMORE NETBALL - TERM 4 2024 
The Term 4 Future Ferns programme is a 6 week programme for Years 0-6.  

New players are welcome at all grades!  The programme offers a modified version of netball starting with small teams 
and courts for Years 0-2 and progressing to full sized courts and larger teams for Years 5-6.   

 

REGISTRATIONS 
To register please complete the form here:   

https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6726121/netball-term-4-2024 

Registrations close Friday 6th September.  
 

If you have any questions please contact Catherine Donovan  

Email: sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 
 

 

NETBALL TERM 4, 2024 

Year Format Dates/Details 

YEAR 0-2 

Monday AŌernoons 

From 4.00pm 

6 week programme 

4 v 4 on a third court 

The aim is to develop fundamental 
movement and basic netball skills. 

14th October - 25th November 

Cost $25 

  

  

YEAR 3 - 4 

Monday AŌernoons 

From 4.00pm 

6 week programme 

  

  

5 v 5 on two thirds court 

Fast and fun, maximising parƟcipaƟon 
and touches of the ball.  Modified equip-
ment and less players on the court mak-
ing the game less complicated. 

14th October - 25th November 

Cost $25 

YEAR 5 - 6 

Monday Evenings 

From 5.00pm 

6 week programme 

7 v 7 Full Court 

Standard netball rules apply. 

  

  

14th October - 25th November 

(4th Dec make-up day if needed) 

Cost $30 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

FUTSAL TERM 4 2024 
 

Registrations for Term 4 Futsal are now open! 
 

Futsal is the official version of indoor football (soccer).  The competition is open to players from 
Year 3-6.  It's fast-paced, great for skill development and lots of fun!  New players are welcome, 
so join in and give it a go. 

 

FORMAT: 

Years 3/4 and 5/6 

Mixed and Girls' only Teams 

5 a-side 

2 x 18 min halves 

7 week competition 

DAY/TIME: Games are played on Sundays between 10.00am - 6.00pm. 

DATES: Begins October 20th and finishes December 8th (no games at Labour Weekend). 

VENUE: Rotorua Girls' High School Arena, Rotorua 

COST: $25 per player 

 

TEAM MANAGERS: 

Each team will require a coach/team manager.  The role of this person is to manage communica-
tions with the team and manage the team during the game. No refereeing is required.  Team 
practices are optional and at the discretion of the coach/manager. Most teams just show up and 
play on Sunday! 

 

REGISTRATIONS: 

Registrations Close Friday 13th September.   

However, the competition has limited spaces available.  Teams will be entered as spaces fill 
up, so don’t delay your registration.  Once the competition is full no more teams can be en-
tered, so get in quickly to ensure you don’t miss out! 
 

Registration are on line here: 

https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6726061/futsal-term-4-2024-lynmore-school  



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

TERM 4 TOUCH RUGBY 2024 
Registrations for Term 4 Touch Rugby are now open! 

You must register again this term even if you played in term 1.  

Touch Rugby is a fun fast paced form of Rugby.  

 It's non contact, with no tackling or scrums.    

COST: $30 

WHERE:  Games are played at Westbrook Rugby Grounds on Devon Street.  Practices will 
be at Lynmore School. 

WHEN:  

Year 5/6   Play Tuesday afternoons during term 4 

Year 1-4  Play Wednesday afternoons/evenings during term 4 

Practice days and time are determined by the coach/manager of the team. 

FORMAT  

6 a-side ‘Touch’ Rugby - Non Contact 

Mixed teams at all grades 

Girls’ only grades for Year 3-6 if numbers allow.  Please indicate if you specifically 
want to play in a girls team. 

 

KEY DATES 

SATURDAY 19 OCTOBER - Grading day tournament for all teams   

TUESDAY 22 October Y5/6 teams being regular play 

WEDNESDAY 23 October Y0-Y4 teams begin regular play 

 

REGISTRATIONS 

Registrations for Touch Rugby are online at the following link 

https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6714456/term-4-touch-rugby-2024 

Registrations close on FRIDAY, 6th September 

 

You can also find the registration link under the “LINKS” Tab on the  

Lynmore School App.  If you do not have the Lynmore School App, you can download it 
from the Lynmore School Website.  



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

 CRICKET TERM 4 2024 
HARDBALL CRICKET (Harrow Grade) 

NOW THURSDAY AFTERNOONS! 

Hardball cricket is played using wooden bats and protective gear (helmets, gloves, bat-
ting pads etc), as well as a hard cricket ball. It is suited for children who have already 
played Incrediball Cricket or who have well-developed hand-eye coordination. 

Years 4-6  

Mixed teams of 8 players 

Thursday afternoons from 24th October through until 12th December 2024. 

Games are held mostly in Rotorua, but you may also play one game in Tokoroa de-
pending on the draw. 

COST: $35 per player  

Term 4 only (new teams for Term 1 2025) 

 

 

INCREDIBALL CRICKET  

Incrediball Cricket is played with a soft cricket ball and plastic gear. Games are played 
in teams of six that are made up on the day.  Every child bowls one over and batters bat 
in pairs for two overs.  Batters stay in for the full two overs even if they get out.  It is 
suited for children that have reasonably developed hand-eye coordination, but the em-
phasis is still on having fun and gaining confidence!   

Years 3-5 (Approximately)  

Teams of 6 

Thursday, (Approx 3.30pm - 5.00pm), Smallbone Park, Devon Street 

24th October until 12th December 2024. 

All gear provided 

COST: ONLY $10 per player  

 

CRICKET REGISTRATIONS 

Registrations for Hardball and Incrediball Cricket are online at this link: 

https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6715771/cricket-2024-term-4 

 

Registrations for Incrediball and Hardball Cricket close  

Friday 20th September  



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 

5 top tips for clean hands: 
1. Wash your hands before 

you eat. 
2. Wash your hands with lots 

of soap and water. 
3. Wash your hands after 

you’ve been to the toilet. 
4. Keep your fingernails clean 

and short. 
5. Wash your hands after 

playing outside. 

Do you have any younger siblings that are about to start school? 
If you have any younger brothers or sisters that will be starting at  
Lynmore School this year, please pop into the office to pick up an  
enrolment form or email karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz so we can add 
them to our future enrolment list. We really appreciate having  
enrolments completed at least a term in advance.  For any queries, 
please pop into the office and see Mary-Anne. 

 

Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser and we appreciate your ongo-
ing support. One of our local businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you! Please bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 

A big thank you to everybody that already does bring them in  -  you are amazing. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School 
Office. 

 

Tartan Skorts  
(sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 

(Bigger sizes can be  
made to order!) 

 
School Hats (sizes S, M and L)  -  

$12.00 

If you need to  
contact the  

School Dental  
Service 

please phone:  
027 512 7281 

2024 TERM DATES 
 

Term 3 
 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
 

14 October  -  13 December 
2025  -  Term 1 starts on  
Tuesday, 28th January 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Hohepa 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 

Spot prizes on the night! 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 

Can you help please… one of our wonderful Teacher 
Aide’s is looking for a house/bach to rent please asap.    

Please phone Nikau on 027 81 82 899  -  thank you! 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
 

· Friday, 30th August  Community at 2.00pm  -  Ihenga 1 performing 
 
· Thursday, 5th September  Year 1 trip to Paradise Valley 
· Friday, 6th September  Community at 2.00pm  -  Ihenga 5 
 

Last day for this term is Friday, 27th September at 3.00pm 
 

Term 4 starts on Monday, 14th October 2024 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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